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Notice of Statutory Public Meeting - Ward 2

Concerning an Application for an Amendment to the Town of Halton Hills Official Plan
Municipal Address: 8079 Eighth Line (Premier Gateway Employment Area)

File No: D09OPA22.001

Monday, June 13, 2022 at 6 p.m. via Zoom virtual meeting

To join the virtual meeting, use one of the following methods and a staff member
will admit you once the item is being discussed:

- Enter Zoom ID 846 1741 3638 in the Zoom app
- Call 647-374-4685

Town of Halton Hills Council will conduct a Public Meeting to examine and discuss the proposed application for
an amendment to the Town of Halton Hills Official Plan. The amendment is seeking permission to allow for the
development of a range of entertainment and hospitality related uses including but not limited to a waterpark, hotel,
convention centre, spa, restaurants and flying theatre.

Please note: the Council Meeting will commence at 6 p.m. but there may be other preceding items which could impact
the 6 p.m. start time for this Public Meeting. Please consult the Council agenda available online the Friday before the
Tuesday meeting.

Legal Notices Required Under the Planning Act:
1. If a person or public body would otherwise have an ability to appeal the decision of Town of Halton Hills Council

to the Ontario Land Tribunal but the person or public body does not make oral submissions at a public meeting or
make written submissions to the Town of Halton Hills before the proposed Official Plan Amendment is adopted,
the person or public body is not entitled to appeal the decision.

2. If a person or public body does not make oral submissions at a public
meeting or make written submissions to the Town of Halton Hills before
the proposed Official Plan Amendment is adopted, the person or public
body may not be added as a party to the hearing of an appeal before
the Ontario Land Tribunal unless, in the opinion of the Tribunal, there
are reasonable grounds to add the person or public body as a party.

Any written comment/objection submitted to the Town of Halton Hills
regarding this application, which is being processed under the Planning Act,
may be made public as part of the application process.

Additional information and material about the proposal can also be
obtained by contacting Greg Macdonald at 905-873-2600, ext. 2979 or by
e-mail at gmacdonald@haltonhills.ca. A copy of the related Staff Report will
be available on Friday, June 2, 2022, on the Town’s website at
calendar.haltonhills.ca/meetings.

Notification:
If you wish to be notified of the decision of the Town of Halton Hills on the
proposed Official Plan Amendment, you must make a written request to the
Town of Halton Hills Planning & Development Department, 1 Halton Hills
Drive, Halton Hills, ON, L7G 5G2.

April 24 to 30 marked National Volun-
teer Week, and on April 29, the staff with
Volunteer Halton held a special apprecia-
tion event to acknowledge the volunteers
at Hillsview Active Living Centre — Acton. 

It was mentioned that without the many
hours volunteers put in, it wouldn't be pos-
sible to offer all the programs at Hillsview. 

Eileen Sowter received the Cheers to
Volunteers Award, and David McLean re-
ceived the Halton Volunteer Impact
Award. Each received a beautiful blown
glass ornament. 

Mayor Rick Bonnette, Regional Coun-
cillor Clarke Sommerville and Hillsview
staff were also in attendance.

It was mentioned that volunteering dur-
ing the past two years has been very diffi-
cult. The Friday lunches have resumed.
The sign-up sheet is available at reception. 

The men will be happy to hear that the
monthly men's breakfasts will resume on
Tuesday, May 31. On the menu will be sau-
sage, bacon, scrambled eggs, hash browns
and toast. After breakfast, there will be a
discussion on future outings. Tickets are
available at reception.

The spring bazaar was a great success
and we thank everyone who donated,
worked or attended. Hopefully in the fall
we will be able to have our usual Christ-
mas bazaar with a sit-down tea.

For more information, call the centre at
519-853-5951.

Julie Conroy is the public relations
director for Hillsview Active Living Centre
— Acton, She can be reached at hillsvie-
wacton@gmail.com.

OPINION

THANKS TO ALL
OUR HILLSVIEW
VOLUNTEERS
THEIR TIRELESS EFFORTS
HELP KEEP THE CENTRE
RUNNING, WRITES JULIE
CONROY
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